CITY OF CHARLOTTESVILLE

"A World Class City"

Department of Human Resources

City Hall
P.O. Box 911 • 605 East Main Street
Charlottesville, Virginia 22902
Telephone 434-970-3490
Fax 434-970-3523
www.charlottesville.org

May 30, 2018



Mr. Rob Schilling VIA Email: schillingshow@gmail.com

Dear Mr. Schilling:

This is in response to your FOIA request received by the City on or about May 22, 2018. You asked for a copy of the offer of employment letter to Dr. RaShall Brackney for the position of Chief of Police for the City of Charlottesville. Upon consultation with Allyson Davies in the City Attorney's office this request is being denied.

Contract negotiations are still on-going. An offer letter is considered part of the personnel exemption under FOIA for personnel information concerning identifiable individuals. This offer letter is unique to Dr. RaShall Brackney and is considered a part of her individual file. Therefore, pursuant to Va. Code §2.2-3705.1(1), we are withholding the requested information as a personnel record.

If you are interested in knowing Dr. Brackney's salary, you may submit a FOIA request for that information once contract negotiations have concluded and there is a final determination as to compensation. Please let me know if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Galloway Beck

Director of Human Resources